
IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 

19 Oct Waltons deadline to hand in orders 

30 Oct Waltons Stationery hand out of orders 

6 Nov Parents AGM –2018 budget and fees presented – 18h00  

1 Nov Exams start 

21 Nov Exams end 

6th Dec Reports handed out strictly between  

8h00 – 9h30. Kindly make note of the time. 

Should you not collect your child’s report by 9h30, it will only 

be available in January 2018 from your child’s grade head 

All staff to go into a final meeting 9:35 

17th January 2018- School re-opens 

     

              HPHS NEWS 
 

         No 9 of 2017 
                 “A great place to grow up!” 

www.hydepark.gp.school.za 

Quote : “Your goals, minus your doubts, 
equal your reality.”-Ralph Marston 

 

Dear Parents 
 

Firstly to our Matric students who are commencing their exams, study 
hard and aim high in order to achieve your goals. The school is indeed 
very proud of you all as you further your careers.   We certainly have 
been privileged to have had some remarkably talented students at 
Hyde Park High School and this year is no exception.  Good luck to you 
all. 
 

Financial Matters 
We are reaching the end of the financial collections as at the end of 
October 2017.  All parents who are still in arrears and who may have 
missed an instalment during the course of the year are kindly 
requested to bring their account up to date immediately.  
 

Fees 2018 
The fees for 2018 will be decided at the 2nd Parent AGM on the 6th 
November 2017 at 18h00.  
 

Final Exams 
The final exam timetable has been issued and we hope that all our 
pupils take their studies seriously and have already started their 
preparations.  
 

2018 Text book and stationery lists 
These have been distributed to the pupils and we ask all parents to 
please ensure that the necessary items are purchased to ensure your 
child has a smooth start to the forthcoming academic year. 
 

The deadline for handing in the Waltons order to the school is 18th 
October 2017.  These orders will be handed out on 30 October at 
school.  Late orders can still be placed after this date for delivery in 
January 2018.  
 

Yours in education 
Mr M Vogiatzis 
Headmaster 
 

Grey Tie leaders 2018 
Congratulations to our Grey Tie Leaders who were elected by their 
peers and their teachers.  We wish them a successful 2018 in their 
role as leaders and are confident that they will all be an 
outstanding example to their fellow pupils. 

 

 
News from the Science Department 

 

Hyde Park entered several teams into the Wits DST-NRF Centre of 

Excellence in Strong Materials poster competition. 
 

Three of our teams won awards. The winning teams enjoyed a well-

organised prize giving at the Wits club last Thursday. 
 

Tyler de Sousa who researched Graphene and Reece Govender, 

Tloghi Lebogo and Valentino Donneson Perreira who focused on 

Metal Foam Man won awards for Creative Presentation. The poster, 

Solar roadways, researched and designed by Duran Reddy, Britney 

Carstens and Rebecca Oosthuisen won 2nd place overall in the 

competition. Vouchers were presented to each winning entrant and 

the school received a generous monetary prize. Congratulations 

aspiring scientists! Hyde Park is so proud of you.  

 
Tyler de Sousa with her poster on Graphene 

 

 
Look what we have planned for 2018! 

The new multipurpose sports pavilion will commence construction 

early in 2018.  We are very excited about this project and appeal to 

any parents that may be in a position to make monetary donations or 

would like more information to contact Avril Wright at the school on 

011447-2281. Donations can be made into the school account :  

Please use the reference :  Donation-sport 

http://www.hydepark.gp.school.za/


 

Colours recognition for end of term 3 
We congratulate all our pupils who received their 
colours recognition for achievement in their sport and 
cultural activities in term 3. 
 

Soccer Girls  
Full Colours  
Lisa Dywashu 
Shannon Ndlovu 

 
Half Colours 
Sne Majola 
Thiya Jugnath 
Jasemin Gilbert 
 

Team Award 
Claudia Potter 
 

Dramatics - FEDA  
Tshedza Mashamba 

 
Half Colours 
Rebecca Oosthuizen 
 

Dramatics  
Full colours  
Naledi Moloko 
Sanelisiwe Zulu  
Princess Dube 
 

Half Colours 
Linda Dube 
Reta Moyo 
Sibusiswe Mahlangu 
Shannon Ndlovu 
Hope Mahlafunya 
Chloe Smith 
 

Dramatics - Music 
Full Colours 
Angilee Pan 

Dramatics - Backstage 
Half Colours  
Ellen Mosolo 
 

Special mention 
Boikie Ledwaba  
Rebecca Ila 
Sound and Lighting  
Full Colours 
Aundrey Mutwale  
 

Public Speaking  
Full Colours  
Favour Ogunlade 
 

Half Colours 
Precious Maphupha 
Danielle Ferro 
 

Catering  
Full Colours 
Monica Alexander 
 

Athletics  
Full Colours 
Amo Shexane 
Joshua Wacks 
Andrew Blanchard 
 

Special Mention 
Lehlohonolo Ramogale  
 

Team Award 
Lisa Dywashu 
 

Boys Soccer  
Special Mention 
Wiseman Songo 
 

Half Colours 
Thando Jordan 
Tshego Jones 
 

Debating  
Half Colours 
Courtney Madizwa 
 

Chess  
Half Colours 
Reece Govender 
 

Special mention 
Boikie Ledwaba 
 

 

 

 
Maths Olympiad certificate recipients 2017 

Congratulations to Winston Chung, Chloe Smith, Richard Jonker, 
Chao-Hong Peng, Jaydeen Govender and Ciska Luwawu for receiving 
their Maths Olympiad certificates and making it through to the 2nd 
Round.  Hyde Park High prides itself in the excellent mathematics 
students that continue to shine at this annual event.  
 

From the sports desk… 
Term 4 sports are well underway : 
Cricket 
It has been a long and productive preseason for the Hyde Park first 
team squad, but the excitement is evident now that the cricket 
season has officially started. The midweek competition, The Johhny 
Waite, starts this week and the boys seem ready to compete and 
apply what they have learned the last few months. This year, Hyde 
Park is competing against tough opposition, but the boys have put in 
hard work and we are confident it will be a successful cricket season. 
Building cricket culture takes time, and each cricket season is a 
learning curve and an opportunity to improve. 
Tennis 
Girls tennis has started in earnest and the junior girls' tennis in term 
4, has had some successes.  We have played against Marist Brothers, 
St. Andrew's and Northcliff.  There has been a lot of enthusiasm 
amongst the girls, who have always given of their best and had a lot 
of fun.  Thank you to Sne Majola for leading the team. 
Boys tennis are working hard at training to maintain their 
momentum into the season. They have played a number of tough 
matches and are faring well. The boys have played 2 games this 
season with the A team beating Northcliff High as well as a runaway 
victory against Randpark High of 77/22 
Swimming 
Swimming has begun with relay galas in the 4th term. The swimmers 
are looking forward to competing in the pool again and are showing 
great promise with potential relay victories in the forthcoming 
fixtures. The first gala took place on Thursday 12th October against 
Helpmekaar, Edenglen and Greenside.  Our U16s excelled 
themselves gaining Hyde Park High valuable points.  We were placed 
2nd overall. 
Touch Rugby 
Touch rugby has seen strong numbers turning out and the players 
have been training hard, acquitting themselves well against some 
quality teams, showing a lot of heart and fight during their matches. 
Good luck for the remaining fixtures. 
Water Polo 
Water polo started early this year in anticipation of the season ahead. 
We sadly say goodbye to the matrics and wish them well for their 
futures. It will be difficult to replace the great calibre and dedication 
of those respective grade 12 water polo players who had such a great 
love of the game. The new junior players, however, give me hope that 
they can fill those shoes, or costumes rather. We would love to invite 
any interested students to join this fun, fast paced, exciting sport. The 
first matches will be challenging, but pave the road to the Reef Cup 
next year, where we hope to field a strong, competitive team. 



ADVERTISEMENTS 
 THE NEARLY NEW SHOP : Hyde Park High School has a nearly new uniform shop which operates at the school 

every Wednesday at 2nd break and immediately after school on Wednesday for half an hour between 13:15 and 

13:45 

 Professional tutoring in Johannesburg - At Brainwave Tutoring we offer a premium 1-on-1 

tutoring service. All of our tutors have been vetted professionally and they adhere to strict 

regulations. Kindly visit the webpage to apply for extra assistance: www.2tor.co.za use 

code: JHB1705 for a free lesson. Send a message to 0713344556 for immediate 

help. Brainwave Tutoring Brainwave Tutoring Brainwave Tutoring Brainwave Tutoring 

 Tutors @ Your Service : Welcome to you. All tutors achieved distinctions in area of subject & are reliable 

and highly recommended. Primary and High School. All school subjects, including homework supervision. 

Excellent results. We also provide readers and scribes for exam facilitation.  
 Contact Mandy 082 217 2077/ Theresa 083 453 4792 www.tutorsatyourservice.co.za 

 Focused Language Learning  -  results speak  louder than words - One-on-one  

Afrikaans teaching grade 8-12 - Jan Reinecke BA(Wits) BAHons (Unisa) TTHD(JCE) Professional 
Teacher (PR. 1132648) mobile 079 513 3951 home 011 781 6141  jg.reinecke@gmail.com 

 MY ACADEMICS TUTORING SERVICES : We have eleven years of success assisting students in all 
grades, all subjects!  Competitive rates, excellent tutors, good results.  Tutor travles to you. Call 
Bronwyn 082 8200 879 EMAIL:bronwyn@myacademics.co.za For YOUR success! 

 PILATES IN BRYANSTON : Group Exercises for : Shape, Posture, 
 Strength, Stress relief. Mondays and Thursdays 5–6pm 

¶ Introducing Saturdays at 9.30am 

¶ Spring is the time to get moving! 

¶ For venue and costs: Rosemary - 076 723 9020 pogopuffin@tiscali.co.za 

 IMPROVE YOUR READING SKILLS AND IMPROVE YOUR MARKS: www.read2bgreat.co.za A 
unique 5-step reading intervention program. Improves: 

¶ Reading ability and comprehension 

¶ Bonds auditory and visual function 

 PHONE: 061 462 1793   OR EMAIL: read2bgreat@gmail.com 

 Custom Cakes and confections : We make quality custom designed cakes and confections for every 

occasion. Delicious cake with beautifully detailed designs makes your cake unique and memorable. Visit our 

website to browse our cakes. http://kirstenjane.joburg/ Email: orders@kirstenjane.joburg  

 2018 TEXTBOOKS are now AVAILABLE ONLINE at www.bookboundonline.co.za under “School 

Booklists” and the “HYDE PARK HIGH SCHOOL LOGO”.  Physical books will be couriered to an address of 

your choice.  eBook “Voucher Codes” are sent immediately to your email address.  For assistance please call 

011 028-2413 or 011 028 5788.  Books also available at 3 High School Shopping Centre, Malibongwe Drive, 

Fontainebleau, Randburg 

  THE PINK RIBBON BREAST SCREENING CENTRE : We are an all in one woman’s wellness centre 

offering professional service and the latest technology available. Our services include MAMMOGRAPHY, 

ULTRASOUND, BIOPSIES and BONE DENSITY. 

 Book your appointment in October and get 20% discount on your mammogram: +27 71 449 1551 / +27 11 

883 1780, 101 11th Street, Parkmore, Sandton  Pinkribboncentre.co.za / admin@pinkribboncentre.co.za 

 Sleekswim School : Offers professional Learn-to-swim classes up to Stroke correction classes in our indoor 

heated pool. 41 St Albans Avenue, Craighall Park, The Peartree centre; Contact: 076-469-8160; Website: 

www.sleekswim.co.za; Email: Info@sleekswim.co.za 

 
DISCLAIMER: While every effort is made to verify the accuracy of the information provided in this newsletter, HPHS disassociates itself 

from any liability arising from information provided and from services advertised in this newsletter 
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